CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING
PASTORAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES OF MEETING
MAY 26, 2015
The meeting was opened with a prayer by Deacon Bill Schofield.  Members present were Steven Kenny, Jim O’Leary, Rita Selby, Deacon Bill Schofield, Roland Roy, Donna Bosworth, and Walter Richardson.
The minutes from the previous meeting were reviewed.  Roland Roy made a motion to approve the minutes which was seconded by Steven Kenny and unanimously approved.
1)  CHOIR
Roland Roy reported that the choir sang for the Pentecost service.  The next practice will be in September.
2) LECTORS
There was no new report.
3) GRANDMA’S ATTIC
Rita Selby advised that there was no new report.  Father Lemlin announced that there would be a function for appreciation of the volunteers on June 2nd.
4) MAY BREAKFAST
Donna Bosworth reported that the May Breakfast netted $2191.52.  There were 38 adult volunteers along with the scouts.  There were 291 tickets sold.
5) BAPTISM
Deacon Schofield advised the committee that this week there would be one more Baptism signed up.
6) BLOOD DRIVE
Jim O’Leary advised the committee that the next Blood Drive would be held on July 29th from 4-6 p.m.
7) MAINTENANCE
Roland Roy announced that the bricklayer would be starting work tomorrow afternoon repairing the damaged brickwork on the church building.  The original painting contractor for the rectory is unable to perform the contract due to an injury to the owner. Levine Paint Company which was the second on the list will perform the work for the same price that they quoted in the fall.  Work should start soon.  The parking lot will be sealed in July by Allstate.
8) CAPITAL CAMPAIGN
Jim O’Leary reported that the Capital Campaign had collected approximately $332,000.  There are 18 donors who are still making contributions.
9) 25 WEEK CLUB
Father Lemlin advised that the mailings will go out in early June for the 25 Week Club.  There will be some minor changes to the operation of the club.
10) FINANCE
Father Lemlin reported that we are doing well with finances and that the income has increased by $15,000 over last year at this time.  The Increased Giving Campaign has been effective.  The balance of the Capital Campaign Funds will be transferred to the Interparish Loan Fund in order to earn more interest.  The funds will not be needed until the air conditioning project takes place.
John Lamphier will be taking the place of Roger Klammer as auditor.  Jim O'Leary is the other auditor.
The Finance Committee met on May 20th and approved the budget for the next fiscal year.  Also approved was given to apply to the Champlin Foundation for a grant for an elevator.
11) SCOUTS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that the scouts are doing well.  The cub scouts are still in transition.  The church will host another Girl Scout troop in October.
12) GENERAL BUSINESS
Father Lemlin advised the committee that new mulch was installed by Shalvey Brothers.  Joyful Noise has replaced existing emergency lighting.  Also Joyful Noise purchased a new sign which Steve secured to the building
Two new trees, a flowering pear and plum were planted on the church grounds. 
A valve on the gas line has been sticking and National Grid was advised.  National Grid advised that we need to wait to see if it happens again.
The next meeting with be on September 15, 2015 at 6:30 p,m,
There being no further business Rita Selby made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Donna Bosworth and unanimously approved. 
